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March 27, 2025 
 
 
Ms. Donna J. Brown 
Clerk of the Council 
Prince George’s County Council 
Wayne K. Curry Administration Building 
1301 McCormick Drive 
Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 
 
Dear Ms. Brown: 
 
 On February 3, 2025, the Administration transmitted CR-10-2025 which is a Resolution 
that would amend amending the Salary Plan of the County to reflect modified pay rates for General 
Schedule Employees.   
 
 During today’s Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee, the Administration 
withdrew this Resolution.  We will retransmit this Resolution at a later date to directly coincide 
with deliberations and hearings on the Fiscal Year 2026 Operating Budget.   
 

As you are aware, the Jackson Administration continues to monitor the ever-evolving fiscal 
changes emanating from the Federal and State governments, including: the freezing of grant funds 
and associated litigation; tax revenue estimate fluctuations; changes to income tax and sales tax 
structures; and State cost-shifting proposals. While cost-of-living increases are intended to be 
awarded in Fiscal Year 2025, the reality is these salary adjustments have a compounding effect in 
later years that need to be considered as a collective whole in this increasingly tight fiscal climate.    
 
 Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Sakinda L. Skinner, Esq., 
Council Liaison, at (301) 780-2953. 
 
       Sincerely,  
  
                                                                                    Sakinda L. Skinner 
       Sakinda L. Skinner, Esq. 
       County Council Liaison  


